MARION TREE BOARD MINUTES
July 13, 2016, 7:00 A.M.
Thomas Park Safe Room


ROLL CALL:	Chair Scott Hansen, Marilyn Tormey, Tom Ryan, Pam Munro, Sunshine McDonald, Mark Sanderson, Rodney Bluml

ABSENT:  	None 

STAFF:  	Mike Cimprich, Mike Carolan, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:  	None 

New board member Rodney Bluml was welcomed.

Minutes
Moved by Tormey and seconded by Munro to approve the June 8, 2016, Tree Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report
The financial report was received and filed.  

Public Input
None.

Tree request for Smithland Drive (Bill Helf)
In June, the board reviewed a request from Bill Helf (5304 Smithland Drive) requesting trees be planted on the south stub of Smithland Drive.  Cimprich met with Helf and advised the request is for the Smithland Drive extension to Oak Park Circle which will not be completed for a few years.  Helf is asking for three to six trees to be placed after the road is constructed.  Cimprich said the grant cycles for this year have been filled and does not recommend using grant funding for this request.  Helf indicated he would purchase and plant the trees with the help of neighbors.  Cimprich stated he will assist in obtaining the permit to plant the trees.  No action taken by the board.

Tree Inventory Training
In an effort to encourage members to assist in the right-of-way tree inventory, Cimprich offered training for the GPS trimble units on loan from the Iowa Department of Natural Resources.  Ryan, McDonald, and Bluml indicated the times they would be available for training.

Receive and File
No items to receive and file.

Other
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cimprich was informed of an elm tree along Indian Creek Road which is declining quickly and has Dutch Elm Disease.  Munro asked about the condition of the tree.  Cimprich stated generally elm trees can be treated for the disease if they are only 10 percent infected; the elm along Indian Creek Road is 50 percent infected and is more than 25 years old.  Staff recommends removal as soon as possible.  

Sanderson asked if the City has protocol regarding diseased trees; he feels the code should be amended to give staff authority to remove trees if they are diseased.  Carolan stated current code addresses hazardous trees only.  The board indicated they would like to review the code for this and other amendments.

Moved by Munro and seconded by Hansen to remove the diseased elm trees as soon as possible.  All in favor, motion carried.

Staff Report
Forestry staff and seasonal employees have been using the Public Services’ chipper to perform tree trimming maintenance along trails.  

Storm clean-up was done jointly with the Public Services and Forestry departments.  

A few tree removals were done near the uptown bus stops on the north and south side of 7th Avenue.  The removals included a small ash and two mature honey locust trees.  The trees were declining in health and removed as part of the effort to improve the appearance of 7th Avenue.

Tree inventory of right-of-way trees is a priority for the department.

Board Discussion Time
Hansen indicated there is a dead tree at Starry Park near the upper diamond’s center field.

Hansen noticed on 8th Avenue there is a clump of silver maples growing and affecting the health of a sycamore tree.  Munro asked if the maples should be removed.  This can be an action item for the next meeting.

There are four young maple trees along 12th Street too close together.

Adjournment
Moved by Sanderson and seconded by Munro to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, August 10, 2016, 7:00 a.m. at the Thomas Park Safe Room.  



						
						____________________________
						Marilyn Tormey, Secretary
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